
Minutes for Cocolalla Lake Association Meeting May 23, 2019 

 

Next CLA BOD Meeting will be held on Thursday June 27, 2019 

 
Guests:  

Tom Herron, IDEQ 

 

Board Members: 

Vern Newby: Vice President 

Kathie McGonigle: Secretary 

Cinda Bennett: Treasurer 

Janet Conlin 

Dale Sprecher 

 

CLA Members: 

Sonia and Chuck Gladish 

Bob Brimmer 

 

• The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.  

 

• It was moved by Janet Conlin to accept the April 25th meeting minutes sent out by e-

mail to be approved. Cinda Bennett 2nd the motion. 

 

• Cinda Bennett gave the Treasurers report. We have a total of $65,084.74 which 

includes 4,121.33 due to Fall Harvest. Two checks were written this past month, 

919.00 for Officer Liability Insurance and 18.19 to Bob Brimmer for reimbursement of 

duplicate keys. The report will be sent out with these minutes. 

 

• Cinda Bennett gave the Membership report. Last month was a counting error so the 

new total is 67 paid members. 

 

• Vern Newby gave the lake level report. Today’s measurement was 5.0. 

 

New Business: 

 

• April/May Water Quality test results were given by Tom and Janet. They went out on 

5/23 and the water was very clear. The surface temperature was 61 degrees. The 

Secchi Depth was 4+meters.  

 



• Cocolalla Lake Milfoil Treatment update: There is still not update. We continue to 

expect ISDA plans to survey our lake in June. At that time a final treatment plan will 

be formulated as to diver hand pull or herbicide treatment depending on the outcome. 

The soonest they will be able to begin treatments would be approximately the middle 

of July. 

 

• June is our Annual Meeting and Board/Officer Nominations. Cinda Bennett and 

Cary Poston will be up for re-election. We encourage anyone who would like to join 

our board to e-mail: Fred Vincent: fredvincent4@gmail.com or Kathie McGonigle  

1923ek@comcast.net.  

 

• Lake Host Station updated by Bob Brimmer. He has checked 57 boats on his shifts 

since opening. The lake was planted with Rainbow Trout mid April. “Take Me 

Fishing” session on May 21st was successful with 12 kids and several adults attending. 

The next session is on May 30th, 3-6pm. 

 

• 2019 Southside School Tour was tabled until next meeting since Gary Suppinger was 

not in attendance.  

 

Old Business: 

 

• Cinda Bennett moved to make a donation of $100 to the Water Festival. Dale Sprecher 

2nd the motion. All approved. 

 

• Janet moved to approve the payment of the General Liability Insurance . Dale 

Sprecher 2nd the motion. All approved. 

 

Other Business: 

 

• Website/Domain renewal and of Website manager was tabled until next meeting when 

more information will be presented.  

 

Adjournment: There being no further business Vern Newby ended the meeting at 7:45pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Kathie McGonigle, Secretary 
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